Walden Woods 

    Board of Directors Meeting                              
February 24, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Jay Malave, Barry Towers,          

                 Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberly, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property 
                 Management

Member Absent:  Joe Palladino
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 6:50 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the January 28, 2009 meeting were approved as corrected.

Financial Report
See attached report. Jay Malave summarized that there was $13,500 in income and $5000.00 in expenses for the previous month. The 2008 financial year has been closed. 
When the audit is complete, Frank Goeckler will send a summarized report to members of the Board.

Property Manager Report
· Pool deck replacement- estimates will be around $10,000.00 to $11,000.00 if replaced with Trex.  If replaced with wood, the cost would be about $6,600.00.  As soon as Frank 
      has the bids for the cabana, he will present them to the Board.

· Policy for the Collection of Common Fee Assessments-please read page 3 of 2/24/09 packet and be prepared to discuss at our next meeting.
· Pay phone at pool-AT&T will be removing the telephone at the pool.  The Board approved the purchase and installation of a plastic 911 only phone.  The cost will be $135.00. Frank will be responsible for the purchase and installation.
· At Warren Johnson’s request, Frank will investigate the cracked sidewalks near the dam and notify Eli Pecthold of the need to replace.
Committee Reports

Environmental
All the beavers have not been removed. Trapping season will end on March 15 for this year. Will follow up with the trapper.

Drainage at Marble Faun continues to be a concern.  CWD remains on the town’s violation list.  It may be necessary for a 3rd party to assess and offer an adequate solution.

Carp will be added to Little Walden Pond in the spring to feed on the algae and duckweed to improve the quality of the pond.
Building and Grounds
Will assess damage after the snow melts.
Stone walls-will obtain opinion on what needs to be done from the stone mason as soon as the weather improves.

Social 
The Pasta Night at Zocco’s was successful.  About 30 residents participated. 

Ballroom dance lessons will start on Monday, March 2.  The lessons will be taught by new homeowners Tom and Margy Schuck at no cost to the participants for 6 lessons. Concerns regarding the carpeting were expressed.  It was explained that the dancers will wear a protective tape on the bottoms of their shoes.

The committee will sponsor an international pot luck dinner to celebrate the diversity of Walden Woods on March 14.
Meeting House

No report.

Barry Towers questioned where the rental fees go and should they become Meeting House specific funds.  Frank said the fees at the present time go into the general fund, but could be earmarked specifically for the meeting house. To be pursued at a later date.
Welcome

An open house was held at the home of Ruth and Warren Johnson on February 15.  It did not garner any new members.  The committee has updated the welcome packet.  Continue to need a representative from Woodmore Council. Four visits were made. 
Communications
One homeowner may be interested in working on the newsletter. Bob Ellis will continue to update the Web-site and send out notices at the request of the Board.

Standards
Few AAIs; usually increases in the spring.

Homeowners’ Forum

Susan Atwater reported potholes on the Walden Meadow sidewalk.  Frank will pursue.
She is also concerned about the damage from the beavers.  It was suggested that the damaged trees be tagged. Warren Johnson indicated that the beavers have already marked the trees adequately. Warren offered the services of the Environmental Committee to cut down any trees that pose a danger.
Bonnie Farmer requested that the sprinklers along the pool area be shut off on May 24, the day of the Memorial Day party. Also requests that the calendar of events be approved in total by the Board, rather than one by one.

Old Business

Council/Conservancy Area Definition-discussion tabled.  Barry and Frank will set a series of meetings for the Board’s approval.  Susan Atwater volunteered to work on the committee.  Additional homeowners may join the group providing the group does not become too large. (Maps attached).
New Business
Standards Committee- the present committee membership was approved by the Board.  The members of the committee are Beth Goulet, Joe Sikora, Paul Giampola, Charles Wimberly and Diane Timpson.
The Board approved the Social Committee’s request to have a 6 week series of ballroom dancing.  It also approved the entire social event calendar providing it stayed with the budget.  Changes and additions will need to be approved by the Board. (Calendar attached).
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Wednesday, March 25 at 6:30pm; executive session at 6pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

